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                         22nd February, 2011 
O R D E R

The Delhi Medical Council examined a complaint of Dr. P.K. Talwar of Talwar Medical Centre, M-139, Greater Kailash-II, New Delhi – 110048, alleging unethical conduct on the part of Dr. Sunil Choudhary by claiming himself as Plastic Surgeon without possessing recognized medical qualification in plastic surgery.  

It is noted that a complaint, of similar nature, has been made by Dr. Devansh against Dr. Sunil Chaudhary.  Both the complainants are being disposed by this Order.  

The Delhi Medical Council perused the complaint, written statement of Dr. Sunil Choudhary, other documents on record and heard the following in person :-

1) Dr. P.K. Talwar

 

2)
Dr. Devansh 




3)
Dr. Sunil Choudhary 

The Delhi Medical Council observed that the issue raised in the complaint is whether a medical practitioner who does not hold any recognized post-doctoral medical qualification in the subject of Plastic Surgery can claim himself to be a Plastic Surgeon.  In this regard, the Delhi Medical Council would like to advert to the provisions of Regulation 7.20 of Indian Medical Council (Professional Conduct, Etiquette and Ethics), Regulations, 2002 which states “a Physician shall not claim to be specialist unless he has a special qualification in that branch”.

It is, therefore, the decision of the Delhi Medical Council that Dr. Sunil Choudhary cannot claim himself to be a specialist in the field in which he does not hold a recognized post graduate / post doctoral qualification.
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It is, however, clarified that based on his training and experience, Dr. Sunil Choudhary may continue to practice in the field of Plastic Surgery.  The Delhi Medical Council  further expresses its concern about the narrow scope of definition of specialist as per regulation 7.20 of Indian Medical Council (Professional Conduct, Etiquette and Ethics), Regulations, 2002 in as much as this would, at least in the present time, have very serious ramification on over all specialized healthcare scenario in India as number of specialists and super specialists holding registerable qualifications from Indian or foreign Universities are is far less than actual requirement of the country.

The Delhi Medical Council, therefore, directs that a copy of this Order be sent to Medical Council of India with a request that the Medical Council of India may re-examine regulation 7.20 of Indian Medical Council (Professional Conduct, Etiquette and Ethics), Regulations, 2002, in light of the observations made hereinabove.  

Complaint stands disposed.
By the Order & in the name of

            Delhi Medical Council

                         (Dr. Girish Tyagi)

Secretary

Copy to :-

1) Dr. P.K. Talwar, Talwar Medical Centre, M-139, Greater Kailash-II, New Delhi – 110048

2) Dr. Devansh, 702-B, Lake View Apartment, GH-17, Paschim Vihar, Delhi – 110087 

3) Dr. Sunil Choudhary, Through Medical Superintendent, Max Super Speciality Hospital, 1, Press Enclave Road, Saket, New Delhi – 110017  

4) Medical Council of India, Pocket-14, Sector – 8, Dwarka, New Delhi – 110075 – for information & necessary action. 

                         (Dr. Girish Tyagi)

Secretary

